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WITHDRAWAL OF REQUEST FOR CANCELLATION FOR NONCOMPLIANCE 

Comes now the Tennessee Public Utility Commission (“TPUC” or “Commission”) Staff 

acting as a Party (“Party Staff”) by and through counsel and withdraws its request that the 

Commission enter an order canceling the Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity 

(“CCN”) issued to MASTEC NETWORK SOLUTIONS, LLC (“MNS” or “Company”) for 

noncompliance with statutory requirements. In support of its withdrawal, Party Staff would state 

as follows: 

Subsequent to the filing of the Request for Cancellation for Noncompliance (“Request”), a 

Company representative contacted Party Staff to make arrangements to comply with statutory 

requirements concerning submission of annual revenue reports, payment of annual inspection fees, 

and the annual update to its small and minority-owned telecommunications business participation 

plan (“SMTB Plan”). Commission Staff notified MNS via email on May 21, 2024 that the 

delinquent annual revenue reports had been received along with checks for the delinquent annual 

inspection fees and late charges. The checks have been processed and deposited bringing the MNS 

into a compliant status with regard to annual revenue reports and annual inspection fees. 

In addition, the Company submitted an annual update to its SMTB Plan. MNS is therefore, 

compliant with SMTB Plan requirements for 2024. 
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As set forth hereinabove, MNS is now compliant with the statutory requirements for which 

Party Staff sought cancellation, making the Request moot. Therefore, Party Staff requests that the 

Administrative Judge enter an order approving the withdrawal of the Request and closing this 

docket. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Aaron J. Conklin, Senior Counsel 
Tennessee Public Utility Commission 
502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor 
Nashville, TN 37243 
(615) 770-6896 
Aaron.conklin@tn.gov 


